
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
September 12, 2019 
 
Ray Eubanks, Plan Processing Administrator 
State Land Planning Agency  
Florida Department of Economic Opportunity 
Caldwell Building  
107 East Madison, MSC 160 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
 
Dear Mr. Eubanks: 
 
On September 10, 2019, the Broward County Board of County Commissioners held a public 
hearing in accordance with Chapter 163, Florida Statutes, and voted to adopt Ordinance Numbers 
2019-22 and 2019-23, amending the Broward County Comprehensive Plan (BCCP). The enclosed 
ordinances adopt one (1) amendment to the Broward County Land Use Plan map (PC 19-1) and 
a corresponding Broward County Land Use Plan text amendment (PCT 19-1). The amendments 
were transmitted by the Board of County Commissioners on May 7, 2019 and were reviewed 
under the expedited State review process (DEO #19-3ESR). In addition, the amendment reports 
reflect no changes from the transmittal submission package. 
 
In accordance with the Florida Administrative Code, the adoption ordinances and the adopted 
amendments are provided (one hard copy and two digital copies). It is noted that the certified, 
sealed ordinances will be forwarded upon receipt from the County’s Records, Taxes and Treasury 
Division. In addition, by copy of this letter, digital copies of this submittal are being provided 
directly to the South Florida Regional Planning Council, the Florida Department of Transportation 
- District IV, the South Florida Water Management District, the Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection, the Florida Department of State, the Florida Fish and Wildlife 
Conservation Commission, the Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services and the 
Florida Department of Education. 
 
We appreciate the continued assistance and cooperation of the Division of Community Planning 
& Development in the development and refinement of the Broward County Comprehensive Plan. 
Please contact me or Deanne Von Stetina, AICP, Assistant Executive Director for the Planning 
Council, if you have any questions or require additional information. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Barbara Blake Boy 
Executive Director 
 



 
 

 
 

Ray Eubanks 
September 12, 2019 
Page Two 
 
BBB:DDV 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc/enc: Isabel Cosio Carballo, Executive Director, South Florida Regional Planning Council 

Stacy L. Miller-Novello, PE, Director, Transportation Development, Florida Department 
of Transportation, District IV 

Terry Manning, AICP, Planning & Policy Analyst, South Florida Water Management 
District 

Plan Review, Office of Intergovernmental Programs, Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

Robin Jackson, Historic Preservation Planner, Bureau of Historic Preservation, Florida 
Department of State 

Scott Sanders, Conservation Planning Services, Florida Fish & Wildlife Conservation 
Commission 

Comprehensive Plan Review, Office of Policy & Budget, Florida Department of 
Agriculture and Consumer Services 

Mark Weigly, Director, Office of Educational Facilities, Florida Department of Education  
Maite Azcoitia, Broward County Deputy County Attorney 

 
cc:  Bertha Henry, Broward County Administrator 

Josie P. Sesodia, AICP, Director, Broward County Planning and Development 
Management Division 

Shiv Newaldass, Director, City of Hollywood Development Services 
 


